
September Elk of the 

Month –    Wayne Helley 
 
 
 
                       
    
    
   Wayne is a relatively new member 
who has taken the bull by the horns and gotten involved with 
many aspects of Elkdom.  Right off the bat he volunteered to 
be Lodge Esquire under the tutelage of Sharon Bettencourt.  
He helped at the Casino Night.  He jumped in and started the 
Recycle Program for aluminum cans and now plastics. He has 
been instrumental in getting our Christmas parade float 
decorated.  He is in charge of the Scholarship Program at the 
Lodge and has filled the vacancy of Trustee in our Lodge, 
taking over as Safety Officer.  I’ve seen him on the Monday 
morning Work Crew, and, when I asked him to help with 
being Emcee and buy gifts for the September Birthday 
dinner, readily accepted.  His involvement with activities in 
our Lodge is greatly appreciated. Thank you to Wayne for 
your time and energy in helping to run our Lodge smoothly 
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AUBURN COMMUNITY BLOOD DRIVE 

Sponsored by the Auburn Elks 

Wednesday, Sept. 27th 

2 pm to 6 pm 
 



  

Hello to all, 
 
Hopefully you came to meet our new CHEA State President 
Chuck Nolan at the Visitation Dinner at the Lodge on Saturday 
Aug 19th.  Chef Scott Patterson outdid himself again with prime 
rib and salmon as the main courses and wonderful 
accompanying dishes.  
 
Carol Van Ness and I presented a $2000.00 Gratitude Grant 
check to Linda LoBue and the Sight Word Busters program in 
our public schools on July 29th.  I have inserted a separate 
article with photo and description of the Program. 
 
I still have some 52 Club and Century Club certificates and pins 
that have not been claimed. Please contact me to receive your 
awards for your generous donations. Those affected are: 
 
52 Club:     Century Club: 
Jerry Langseth     Dave Provan 
Mike Drennon     Carol Van 
Ness 
Robert Seymour    Reginald 
Murray  
Robert Reeves     Joe Mathe 
Stan Crum     Ron Herr 
Harvey Eisley     Cal Bisson 
Ben Garcia     Marvin Fetzer 
Ken Promes     John Higgins 
      Roy Kleger 
      Tony Ivins 
 
The Member Appreciation Picnic BBQ will be at Jesse 
Thompson’s property in Newcastle this year on Sunday Sept 
17th from 11am to 4 pm. Members and spouses are free.  Adult 
guest are $5.00.  Sharon Bettencourt will be passing around a 
hat for donations to our ENF program.  Please give generously.  
Those of you who would like to help, contact Jesse to help in 
setting up for the Picnic.  Please see the enclosed poster for 
further information. 
 
Rhonda Rogers 
Exalted Ruler  

 

From the Station of 

the Exalted Ruler 

 

   Rhonda Rogers 

 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAY DINNER 
 
Oktoberfest Celebrations are going on all over the 
place including the Auburn Elks Lodge. The first 
event is the October Elk Birthday Night.  On Friday, 
October 6, 2017, we’ll be having our monthly 
Birthday Dinner.  On this night, our Lodge will honor 
Elk members born in the month of October.  
Members with birthdays in October and ALL 
members and guests wishing to celebrate are asked 
to join us in celebrating the Birthday members’ 
“special day” on Friday, October 6, 2017.  Here’s 
how it works:  If you are a member with a birthday 
in October, you will receive an invitation, which 
includes a dinner voucher and a free drink ticket.  
Take your voucher to the Lodge and turn it in for a 
ticket.  You then select a table from the seating 
chart.  Tickets can also be purchased for spouses and 
guests.  
 
THIS EVENT IS OPEN TO ALL MEMBERS AND GUESTS.   
PLEASE REMEMBER THAT RESERVATIONS ARE 
REQUIRED AND SELECTED SEATING COMES FIRST. 
 
The dinner menu will be:  Sauerbraten, Braised Brats 
& Sausage. Scalloped Potatoes, Sauerkraut with 
Apples, Seasonal Vegetables (Chef’ Choice), Salad 
Bar, Hot Rolls and Dessert.  The Price is $15.00 per 
person. 
 
Throughout the evening, there will be raffle 
drawings.  Not only will Elk members with a birthday 
in October be honored, but Elk anniversaries in 
October will also be honored. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

                                                       
 

                                    

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

               New Officers for 2017 -2018 

 
     Exalted Ruler              Rhonda Rogers          
     Leading Knight            Kathy Madeiros           
     Loyal Knight                Jack Meylink                
     Lecturing Knight          Jim Boston    
     Esquire                      Chuck Cooper              
     Chaplain                     Larry LaVerne               
     Inner Guard                 Bill Costa                     
     Tiler                             Wanda Nordstrom       
     Treasurer                     Gene Henggeler          
     Secretary                      Bob Oles                     
     Organist                       Linda Wismar  
              
                                    Trustees 
     5th Year                               John Madeiros            
     4th Year                               Warren Manley           
     3rd Year                               Dennis Koehn            
     2nd Year                               Royce Birks                
     1st Year                               Wayne Helley    

 

                       From the Secretary   

                                  Bob Oles 
 

Congratulations to Junior PER Manny Martinez for receiving 
California-Hawaii Elks Association Special Citation Lance Erickson 
President’s Achievement Award, First Place, All District Lodge 
awarded to Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691, 2016-2017.  
Achievement Awards Chair Greg Metzger mailed the certificate 
and plaque to Auburn with instructions that the plaque should go 
on PER Manny’s picture in the foyer and now that is where it is.  
Junior PER Manny Martinez stated, “We got this award due to all 
the great help I received from the members during my year as 
Exalted Ruler”. 
   
We had 31 students show up for the Hunter Education class that 
was put on by our Lodge Hunter Education Instructors.  One must 
take a Hunter Education course and pass a test before they can 
buy their first hunting license.  If you would like to become a HEI 
contact HEI Walt Drysdale, he will tell you what you need to do to 
become an instructor. 
 
If you have a change of address or need to order a name badge, 
we have order forms in the office or at the bar.  Please remember 
to print legibly so that the correct information gets to the 
Secretary. 
Wil Thomas is assisting with minute recording and, also with 
management of the electronic key cards.  Remember, if you lose 
your key card, there is a $10 charge to replace it.  Please check 
elsewhere in this bulletin for a list of the pending applications for 
membership.  We all have a lot of work to do to bring our 
membership back up to cover for the loss of members which was 
a result of deaths, transfers out, and those members who chose 
not to continue to be Elks. 
   
As always, if you want to reach me please email 
rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591 
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary 

 

 

 

LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

 

A user name and password are required, and access through 

this link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who 

don't yet have a password may register by giving their 

membership number and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:Tomdiana87@yahoo.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net
mailto:rfoles@sbcglobal.net
http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm


 
Every Tuesday 

Lunch social 
Taco Tuesday 

 
Every Wednesday 

Elks Lunch11: 30 to 3:00 
 

Friday September 1, 2017 
Birthday Dinner 

Western Chicken & Pulled Pork 
Potato Halves, Baked Beans 

Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 

 
Sunday September 10, 2017 

Elks Pancake Breakfast 9am to 11:30 am 
Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 

Bacon, Sausage and Ham 
Biscuits & gravy 

Hash Browns 
 

Thursday September 14, 2017 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
September 22, 2017 

Cook Your Own Steak 5 to 7 pm 
Featuring Steaks, Ribs, Chicken & Burgers 

With a Salad & Potato Bar 
 

Thursday September 28, 2017 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
September 29, 2017 

All You Can Eat 
Pizza and Spaghetti Dinner 

 
 

 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
 

Butcher Block 
 

CRYING CORNER 
It pays to attend Lodge.    Lodge meetings are held on 
the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month except 
November and December, 2nd Thursday only.  Dinner 
is at 6:30 p.m. and the meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. 
 
At the Lodge meeting on July 27, 2017, $300 major 
jackpots were lost due to their absence by Richard 
Kulhavy and Steve J. Cadre.  Losing $10 was David J. 
Pickett.  At the Lodge meeting on August 10, 2017, 
$300 major jackpots were lost due to their absence by 
Kevin Manning and Nels Kent Ahnlund and losing $10 
was Anton Pieper.     
 
  
 

 

Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 
 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st. Wednesday 
each month at 9:00 am. The next one is on September 
6th. 
 
In August, we did some general cleanup inside outside, 
vacuumed carpets, cleaned margarita machine, 
popcorn machine, cleaned doors inside and out, 
cleaned and dusted bar area, cleaned and dusted Pool 
Table, cleaned windows, cleaned lobby, filled salt & 
pepper shakers, cleaned kitchen, cleaned floor drains, 
sprayed weeds, pruned suckers from trees by the 
street, moved trimmings to the dumpster, picked up 
leaves in parking lot and much, much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that 
worked In June:  PER Dick Robart, PER Manny Martinez, 
PER Bob Espinosa, Treas. Gene Henggeler, BHC VP Wil 
Thomas, Trustee/BHC Dir. Warren Manley, Tom 
Eastman, Bill McPeak, Henry Tukloff, Richard Fuller, 
Remy Giannini, Cedric O’Hern, Jim Dodson, Tim Kent, 
George Apostolos, Harvey Eisley, Mike Slattery, Gary 
Cox, Jimmy Mullenix and Bud Luse. 
 
Turnout was light, we could always use more help.  
Please come out and give us a hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com


  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elks Support Early Literacy 
 

 
 

 

Sight Word Busters, a volunteer tutoring program helping 
in our local schools, extends its most heartfelt gratitude 
and best wishes to Auburn Elks Lodge #1691 for their 
generous support.  A recent $2000 grant is helping the 
program thrive and grow.  Sight Word Busters President 
and Founder Linda LoBue was present at the Lodge on July 
26 to receive the grant and express her appreciation.  “This 
generous grant will help us to print the student books” said 

LoBue “and it will cover other costs to support our hard-working volunteers in the classrooms.” 
Youth Day at the Park with the River Cats - July 19, 2017 
 

     Lecturing Knight – Jim Boston 

 

 

 

Sickness & Distress  
 
Bob Dayton had a stroke and spent a week in the hospital and then two weeks in rehab. It was also discovered 
that that he has Parkinson’s. He is currently home and recovering. 
 
Bobbie Brown had her intrathecal pain pump replaced, a full-on abdominal neurosurgical process, on August 8.  
She will be out of commission for at least 6 weeks. 
 
 
Lodge of Sorrow 
 
Ivan Ichters passed away on July 21st. He had cancer in his liver that had metastasized. He was born July 24, 1937 
and was initiated into our lodge in May 2009.  Ivan was known for his frequent fishing trips to Alaska. 
 
Richard Flores passed on July 25th.  Richard was initiated into our lodge in July 2013. 
 
Debbie Fee, wife of John Fee, passed away after a five-year battle with cancer. 
 
Please remember that sickness and distress is always in order. Also, I can only report what is reported to me. So 
please send any information regarding the health of our members to me.  
 
Thank you for your help. 
 
Jim Boston 
Lecturing Knight 
530-305-0008 
sigma@jimboston.com 
 

mailto:sigma@jimboston.com


                                        
 
On July 19, 2017, Auburn Elks Lodge #1691 again sponsored its annual “Youth Day at the Park Outing” to Raley Field to watch 
Sacramento River Cats baseball. Thirty young people from the Boys & Girls Club of Placer County with two Staffers, Melody 
Stockwell & Joseph Robinson, and four Chaperones from the Lodge, Dennis Koehn, Gerry Koehn, Rich Cortez & Rick Azevedo, 
enjoyed an afternoon of America’s favorite pastime. The kids enjoyed a picnic box lunch, provided by the United Way before 
going into the stadium. Refreshments were also provided by the Elks during the game. It was obvious by the number of 
souvenirs retrieved by the kids that they had a great time. A special thank you goes out to Jennifer Paulsen, Program Director 
for the B’s & G’s Club of Placer Co, for her major help in coordinating this event. I would also like to thank Kathryn Gonzales, 
Owner of Dancing Dog Screen Printing for her help in providing the Tee Shirts needed to identify and keep track of our kids 
while at the park. This event was made possible, in part, by the Beacon Grant provided by the Elks Grand Lodge and the ENF.  
 
 

 
The Best People on Earth – Fundraiser for Ethan 

 
 
 
ER Rhonda Rogers presenting a check for over $3700 to Ethan’s mother, Cynthia, at the GV 
Lodge spaghetti fundraiser.  
 
The Best People on Earth.  We hear this phrase used from the BPOE acronym, but nothing 
can really send that phrase home as when the members of the Elks organization pull 
together like they did this week. An email plea for help was received by Exalted Ruler 
Rhonda Rogers and Lecturing Knight Jim Boston of Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691. A 14-year-
old boy was to have a liver transplant the following Monday, Aug 21 and the parents 
needed to have $6 to $10 thousand dollars to put toward the facility where the boy was to 
recuperate after the surgery.  The surgery was being withheld until the parents could show 
payment readily available.  They, themselves had about $3000.00, so they needed a 
minimum of $3000.00 additional for the operation to go forward. 
 
There was an announcement made about the situation to the members of Auburn Elks that 
evening who were attending Taco Tuesday and the next day at Wednesday lunch in Auburn. 
The members reached deeply right then and there, and donated $1477.00! The idea of a 

Spaghetti dinner fundraiser came up, and the Grass Valley Lodge agreed to host the event.  It all came together in two days on 
Thursday Aug 17th! Members of Auburn, Grass Valley and Nevada City Lodges came and helped at the spaghetti feed 
fundraiser. The money gleaned from that fundraiser was over $1800.00.  More money showed up before the end of the 
evening; and so, the parents received a total of over $3400.00 from the Elk efforts which more than met the parents’ goal to 
be able to get their son into the operating room to that date. On Saturday Aug 19th Jim Boston, Niel Bielski, and Dan Fisher 
stood outside Meritage Motors in Auburn and collected about another $1600.00.  About $350 was donated Aug 19th evening at 
the CHEA president’s visit. Norma Harris gave a check for $1000. 
 
We collected a total of well over $6000.00 in those few days. It’s times like these that make me proud to be an Elk! 

 



 

 

Greetings, it’s time to Remember, and Honor our Veterans by buying a wreath to be 
laid on a Veteran’s grave this December at the New & Old Auburn Cemeteries.   This 
tradition has been in place across the United States at our National Cemeteries for 
the past 30 years, but only recently has this tradition been available to us in Auburn 
at our Community Cemetery.  The first year was 2015, and we sold enough wreaths 
to honor 647 Veterans at the New Auburn Cemetery.  Last year we doubled our sales 
and honored all Veterans at the New Cemetery, with some of our wreaths going to 
loved ones buried at the Old Cemetery, too.   
Our goal for 2017 is to Honor ALL Veterans in both cemeteries with a beautiful balsam 

wreath.  That will require at least 1,000 more wreaths to be sold by Veteran’s Day – our deadline for wreath sales for 
this year. 
The cost of a single wreath is $15.00, and many of our Elks have been generous enough to purchase more than one at 
a time.  To them we say, “Thank you,” but if $15.00, is in your budget, we are grateful for your purchase of a single 
wreath.  Without your participation, a Veteran buried here in Auburn will go without a wreath honoring their service 
to Country.  FYI: The Lodge’s Veteran’s Service Committee will receive $5.00 for every wreath you buy.  
The theme for our 2017 Remembrance Ceremony is “I’m an American.  Yes, I am!” which was inspired by a song by Rick 
Charette.  Rick wrote “I’m an American” in 2002 to help children appreciate the sacrifices women and men have made 
in protecting the American freedoms we all enjoy. 
We will be gathering on December 16th, 2017, at 9:00 A.M., at the New Auburn Cemetery as Americans.  Our mission 
is to welcome all to join us to Remember and Honor those who served their country for our freedom, including the 
freedom to be different.  We will be gathering as one to support those in the military, and their families, Remembering 
the fallen, Honoring those who serve, and Teaching the next generation the true meaning of freedom. 
There is a deadline to buy wreaths (Veteran’s Day, November 11th), but we hope you’ll buy yours early, in order to beat 
the last-minute rush.  Order forms are waiting for you at the Lodge foyer.  Checks payable to:  Wreaths Across America.  
Contact me, Paula Celick at 530-885-1428 for more information, or send your orders to me at:  12868 Erin Dr., Auburn, 
CA 95603.  (see order form below) 
 

Order a Wreath Today for the National Remembrance Ceremony 
New Auburn Cemetery 
1040 Collins Dr., Auburn 95603 
December 16, 2017     9:00 A.M. 
 
Name: __________________________________ 
 
Address: ________________________________ 
                ________________________________ 
 
Phone/Email: _____________________________ 
            ___________________________________ 
Levels of Sponsorship (circle one): 
Individual                1 wreath for   $15.00 
Family                      4 wreaths for $60.00 
Small Business      10 wreaths for $150.00 
Corporate            100 wreaths for $1,500.00 
 
“Checks Preferred” Check#____ __ 
Wreaths Across America is a Non-Profit Corp.   
“Grave specific request will not be taken.” 
Location ID# CAABCD / Group ID: CA 0187P 

 



 

      Leading Knight -  Kathy Madeiros,   

Hi Everyone, 
 
We have a lot going on in the upcoming months so get out your 
purple calendars to support your Lodge by attending events.  Bob 
sends out daily emails to also let the membership know what is 
happening.   If you are not getting them please let either myself or 
Bob Oles your email address and we will make sure that you are 
added. 
 
The Monday Work Crew is in dire need of some help.  These 
wonderful people take care of general housekeeping issues that 
crop at the Lodge from time to time.  They work very hard to make 
the Lodge a clean and safe environment for all the 
membership.  Even if you have just one Monday a month to help it 
would be very appreciated.  Please contact myself or PER Manny 
Martinez.  This is your Lodge, my Lodge, our Lodge. 
 
I am going to share with you a poem that I have over my desk and I 
try really hard to live within its meaning. 
 
"Promise Yourself” To be so strong that nothing can 
disturb your peace of mind.  To talk health, happiness, and 
prosperity to every person you meet. To make all your 
friends feel that there is something in the them.  To look 
at the sunny side of everything and make your optimism 
come true. To think only of the best, to work only for the 
best, and expect only the best. To be just as enthusiastic 
about the success of others as you are about your own. To 
forget the mistakes of the past and press on to the great 
achievements of the future.  To wear a cheerful 
countenance at all times and give every living creature you 
meet a smile.  To give so much time to the improvement 
of yourself that you have no time to criticize others.  To be 
too large to worry, to noble for anger, too strong for fear, 
and very happy to permit the presence of trouble.  "Author 
Unknown" 
 
See you around town, 
Kathy Madeiros, PER 
 



 
 
  
 

 

 
 

       
    Susan Picaman   Richard Huntley       Dave David  
 

         
 
   
     
  
 
    
 

The Eyes Have It 
 

        
 

    
 

 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 

 
 

The following have submitted applications for membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
 
Wil Thomas proposes Dave David and Jimmy Louis proposes Susan Picaman 

 

 

Elks Lodge New Members   August 2017 

Answers from August:  Jack Meylink, Wayne Helley, Larry LaVerne, Chuck Cooper, 
Kathy Madeiros 
 



 

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                               

 

 

 
Chaplain’s corner –  Larry LaVerne 
 
Tolerance.  What does it mean?  When something or someone is a 
little different from us, then it, or they, are out of tolerance.  In 
engineering, tolerance means how far from perfect something can 
be.  Think about how much tolerance you possess.  That is, how far 
from your idea of perfection will you let others be.  Will you allow 
others to be different?  Jesus was kind, patient, and tolerant 
because he came, not to judge people, but to heal them spiritually. 
Love was his primary motivation.  What does the bible say about 
tolerance? 
 
"I am giving you a new commandment, that you love one another; 
just as I have loved you,  you also love one another.—John 3:17; 
13:34. 
 
"Gracious words are like a honeycomb, sweetness to the soul 
and  health to the body."  Proverbs 16:24   
 
Our heavenly Father, we come to you seeking your tolerance and 
forgiveness for the words and actions that have demonstrated our 
intolerance of others.  Guide us and direct us to be tolerant and 
forgiving of those that differ from us.  Help us to see the perfection 
in others for they are created in your image as we are.  Give us the 
courage to be humble and tolerant.  Amen 
  
Larry LaVerne (530) 885-1428 
crowislandmusic@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 
Summer is ending and as we start to prepare for the fall 
and football means it must be September.  Some of our 
Taco Teams need volunteers.  If you would like to 
volunteer for a Taco Team your commitment is only a 
couple hour every 6 weeks.  It also gives you an 
opportunity to meet and socialize with your fellow Elks 
members.  This is a great way to meet your fellow 
members. 
 
If you have not been receiving my emails and would like 
one please email me at auburnelks@gmail.com and I 
will add you to my list. 
 
Now for the business part, in September we start with 
our Western Night Birthday Dinner on September 1st 
featuring Western Chicken and Pulled Pork with 
followed by the Elk’s All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast 
from 9 am to 11:30 am featuring Jimmy’s Omelet Bar on 
September 10th.  Next, we have our Cook Your Own 
Steak Dinner on Friday the 22nd and we will be ending 
the month with our All You Can Eat Pizza and Spaghetti 
Dinner Friday September 29th. 
   
Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and every 
Wednesday we have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts 
Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 
 

 Message 

https://www.jw.org/en/publications/bible/nwt/books/john/3/#v43003017
https://www.jw.org/en/publications/bible/nwt/books/john/3/#v43003017
https://www.jw.org/en/publications/bible/nwt/books/john/13/#v43013034
mailto:crowislandmusic@gmail.com
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com


 
 

 
 

 

 
Veteran's Corner 
 

Here we are entering September and school is now in session.  I know you drive carefully, but some of those kids 
don't always look both ways.  I trust that you had a wonderful summer filled with fun and adventure with those you care 
about. 
 
On August 7, the Elks Northeast District held its annual BBQ luncheon at the Reno VA hospital.  Every year the District 
holds this event in August.  A few of us from our Lodge attended and helped with serving our Veterans residing in the 
hospital. 
 
November is Veterans month.  We celebrate it in our Lodge with a luncheon for all Veterans on November 10.  Also, we 
will place photos of our Veteran members on the Lodge meeting room wall.  If you are a Veteran and have not yet 
submitted a 5"x7" photo of you in uniform, please do so as soon as possible.  With that photo please provide us with a 
short bio on your military experience.  You can place the photo in the clear plastic container at the end of the bar (on the 
curve).  Or, you can give your photo to me or Yvonne Edwards.  It is imperative that you give us that photo before 
October 1st.  We will need time to prepare the murals.  If your spouse is deceased and was a Veteran, we will have a 
mural specifically for them.  To you Veterans, thank you for your service. 
 
For the Veterans free luncheon on November 10th, I will need volunteers to help set up the Lodge, assist those who will 
need help, bus tables, and then clean up afterwards.  For those new members who said you wanted to participate in 
Veterans events, now is your opportunity.  Please call me.  
 
There will be a parade on Veterans Day, November 11, 2017, beginning at 11am.  Many of our Lodge's Veterans 
participate in this event.  Come out and see our communities Vet's. 
 
Treats for troops just sent off a number of packages recently to our service members in the Middle East.  Do you know of 
anyone serving in harm’s way?  If so, please contact Elaine Jenanyan and provide to her the name and address of this 
individual and she will gladly send him/her a goody package.  Donations of money or product to Elaine's program are 
always appreciated. 
 
We are reminded almost daily about the deadly conflicts our military personnel are faced with regularly.  Please keep 
our service men and women in your prayers to include their safe return home. 
 
I'll be talking to you next month.  Until then, stay healthy, happy, and safe under God's protection.  God Bless America 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman, Veterans Service Committee 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 
Phone: (530) 886-8499 
 
 
 GOD BLESS AMERICA      GOD BLESS OUR LODGE    GOD BLESS OUR TROOPS 

 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 member’s monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-3577 

 



Pool Tournament Results 
 
July 5th 
1st.  Ed Bourne / Gary Hubbard 
2nd. Roger Imsdahl/ Mike Cosby 
3rd.  Ron Minyard / Al Hewitt 
Attendees: 
Don Council / Rick DeKnoop 
Rex Gouldthread / Wayne Helley 
Pete Biersteker / Bill McPeak 
Remy Giannini / Howard Young 
Chuck Cooper / Fred Jones 
  
July 12 
 1st. Al Hewitt/ Ed Bourne 
2nd.  Garry Hubbard / Pete Biersteker        
3rd.  Rick DeKnoop/ Mike Cosby 
Attendees: 
Wil Thomas/ Fred Jones 
Bill McPeak / Howard Young 
Bill Nordstrom / Bill Costa 
Rex Gouldthread / Don Council 
Chuck Cooper / Ron Ruskauff        
  
July 17th 
1st.  Roger Imsdahl / Bill McPeak 
2nd.  Rick DeKnoop / Gary Hubbard 
3rd.  Fred Jones / Mike Price 
Attendees: 
Al Hewitt / Wil Thomas 
Ron Ruskauff / Bob Borg 
Rex. Gouldthread. / Chuck Cooper 
Ed. Bourne / Don Council 
Manny Martinez / Bill Nordstrom 
  
July 26th  
 1st.  Gary Hubbard / Remy Giannini 
2nd.  Rick DeKnoop / Ron   Ruskauff 
3rd.  Ed Bourne / Chuck Cooper 
Attendees: 
Al Hewitt / Bill Nordstrom 
Bill McPeak / Rex Gouldthread 
Wil Thomas / Bill Costa 
Pete Biersteker / Don Council 

 
 

 

       

  

 

 

 

        
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    July Pool Results Elk’s Shuffle Board Results       

July 2017 

7/5 - 1st Ellen Whitty/Barbara Hewitt, 2nd Jan Quarry/Kris 
Cosby, 3rd Glenda Cooper/Jacqui Conci 
 
7/12 - 1st kris Cosby/Sally Imsdahl, 2nd Maureen 
Price/Barbara Hewitt, 3rd Ellen Whitty/Jan Quarry 
 
7/19 - 1st Sally Imsdahl/Barbara Hewitt, 2nd Ellen 
Whitty/Linda Zucato, 3rd Maureen Price/Krissy Whitty  
 
7/26 - 1st Glenda Cooper, 2nd Connie Burns/Jan Quarry, 3rd 
Kris Cosby/Maureen Price  
 
 
 

 



 

 16 Thomas, Robert J  

 17 Crum, Edward  

 17 Stoll, E Allan  

 18 Acton, Duane E  

 18 Dusky, Gary Wayne  

 18 Lehman, Laura  

 19 Celick, Paula  

 19 Leek Jr, Kenneth F  

 20 Forensic, David R  

 20 Munoz, Frank  

 21 Apostolos, George  

 21 Schinke, John F  

 22 Nordstrom, Wanda  

 22 Smith, Tim  

 22 Van Ness, Carol Lee  

 23 Thurber, Scott  

 24 Burdick, Kevin J  

 24 Green, Mildred Ann  

 24 Holmes, James W  

 24 Kelsey, Gary  

 25 Hall, Ronald Alan  

 26 Avery, Douglas  

 26 Feickert, Jerry B  

 26 Neverve, Adrian L  

 27 Thompson, Carl E  

 28 Bergquist, Gary  

 28 Slatter, Robert L  

         30           Piette, James 

 

  

 

 

 

                                   01 Hoegel, Steven C  

 02 Huggins, William 'Bill'  

 03 Bauer, Randy  

 03 Cox, Gary  

 03 Dynastic, Joseph  

 03 Little, Brian  

 03 McCray, Ron  

 04 Code, Nora  

 04 Reeves, Robert  

 04 Warnock, Charles  

 05 Harold, Terry Boyd   

 06 Kalian, David  

 07 Horvath, Mike  

 08 Derossett, Mitchell J  

 08 Ladd, Donald L  

 08 Westoby, Lyle  

 09 All bee, Caroline A  

 09 Coffman, Stephen A  

 09 McCann, Michael E  

 09 Moore, James E  

 09 Oliveira, Anthony  

 09 Schuyler, Tomas E  

 10 Garcia, Ralph  

 11 Deutsch, Arslan  

 11 Ebert, Ronald  

 11 Harri, Mark  

 11 Person, Greg Wallace  

 12 Azevedo, Rick  

 13 Cader, Steve J  

 14 Robart, Richard 'Dick'  

 15 Bellis, John  

 15 Clark, William J  

 15 Howard, Duane M  

 15 Johns, David M  

 15 Nogleberg, Richard 

 15 Proems, Kenneth  

          15          Wakefield, Rex 



 


